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So long as we serve; so long
as we are loved by others, I would
almost say that we are indispensable;
and no man is useless while he has a
friend,

Ibid. Lay Morals

OK BAIRD SENDS
GREETINGS

0. Kenny Baird, chairman

of the! 1979 & 1980 CNC-
Canterbury meeting sends
Greetings and Best Wishes
for HIOaT .

Recently Kenny has built

a new real estate office
building in Wanamaker., It
is beautiful,
NEXT MEETING
UNDECIDED
The questionnaire given

on the last Crier "Do you
approve ~ disapprove - a
meeting each year or two

years?" has been answered
equally for each, Hence
the decision is back to

the committee,

A meeting of the commit-
tee will be called about
April 1981 to make this
decision, Keep Saturday
June_ 27 open tor a possi-
ble date with your CNC
friends.

€.N,C. - CANTERBURY COMMITTEE CHAIRMEN FOR 1981-1982

General Chairmen:
Wilbur Richards, Sue Barry and Blanche M, Wean

Central Normal Chairmen:
Virgil Hunt and Katherine Thompson

Canterbury Chairmen:
John (Sonny) Knox, Paul Calabro and C, C, Webster

Danville Chairmen:
Bob Jensen, Noel Peters and Harold (Bud) Thompson

Food Chairmen:
Ned Herrington, Pat Skillman and Helen Disney

Music_and Entertainment Chairmen:
Frank (Squeak) Martin and Ethel Michel

Public Relations and Publicity Chairmen:
Paul Calabro, Forrest Stoops, Bob Pearcy and
Betty Jean \leesner

Mailing and Registration Chairmen:
Dorothy Goodman and Chet Elson

Sports Chairmen:
Ralph Crock and Carl Underwood

Sororities Chairmen:
Maxine Osborne

Danville Welcome Committee:
Ralph and Carol Walter and all interested citizens
of Danville.




CHRISTMAS 1980

Danviile Library

Dedicated
The Danville Library
dedicated a new addition

on October 12, 1980.
Visitors are cordially in-
vited to visit the Indiana
Room which contains CNC
memoriabilia and the

stained glass windows of
the o0ld United Methodist
Chuxchs

Recent Visitor

Recent visitors to Ind-
iana ° were Mr. & Mrs.
Carvel (Spike) McGarvey.

They live in California.
Ina Shaw Moves

Ina Shaw, CNC Librarian
has moved to Phoenix,
Arizona. She will be
near her brother Phillip.
(Hancox Desert lLodge, Apt
318, 350:EuiEVa Street,
Phoenix B85019),

Kate Smith I11

Mrs. Kate Hargrave Smith
is in the Hendricks County

Hospital. She has been
visited by her daughter
Sheila and son Kevin and
by her nephew "Buzzy"
Hargrave.

From Florence E.(Higgins)
McVay - So sorry to have
missed the Reunion this
last June. Hope to make
the next one. We certainly
enjoyed the
1979’5

Reunion in

NEVIS FROM

Helen E, Harper, of New
Haven, Indiana ~retired
this June, 1980 aftexr 40

years elementary teaching
at New Haven and :ft;
Wayne

Mr, & Mrs, James -0, Hen-~
dricks|»222 Sixth Street
White Bear Lake, Minn,
writes that they have not
been able to attend -any
CNC Reunions but are
still hoping to get here
for one.

From Edward- Eikman of
Tallahassee, Florida wve
have this note. "as far
as I am concerned I will

enjoy the gathering o
only 6 are present.  (The
meal is absolutely
superb -~ one of the best
ever, ) It is always a
Joy :tolrvigit Danville
and to see all the good
CNC people,"

From Mr., & Mrs. Theron
L.."Ogle, Pinellas Park,
Florida, ~ "We really en-~
joyed the CNC Alumni
this past June. The
food was delicious! We

are starting our 10th year
of retirement in Pipellas
Park, Florida,"

Robert and Margaret Gibbs
write that they baoth are
retired - spend 6 summer
months in Indiana and 6
winter months in Fort

Myers Florida.

ALUMNI

Dave Hastings sends a
note that they spent a
large part of the summex
in England & Scotland -
so they could not attend
the gala CNC event. Hoping

to attend the next party.

From Mr, & Mrs, Edgar
(Lois Fish) Sprague at
Freetown, Indiana. Mle
thought - the 1979 ~Meeting
was the greatest! My hus-
band was recuperating
from a heart attack in
1980 and we could not
attend. I am still teach-
ing and my husband is re-
tired."

Forrest and Marnell R,
Wlaggoner of Zephyrhills,
Florida hope to attend
the Reunion in the future.
"Gee, but it would be
great to see all of ' those
friends again!"

Mx, Russell M, Nale,
Star City, Indiana writes
that he retired this year
after 41 years of teach-
ing, the last ' 25 in
Pulaski '‘County.

Chas. D. (Dave).. Fansler
did not make the Reunion
this year, Says "I just
plein forgot! Signs of
old age. .0

Walter H. Harmon of Zion-
sville, Indiana sent & .note

that he is retired now aftex

50 1/2 years as a teacher.

Lo
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CHRISTMAS 1980

From Phillip Shaw -

"I can finally make those
tapes. Will mail direct
to them. Tapes have gone
up almost 100% but I will
sell them for ;3.75., Glad
some want them,"

If you would 1like to
order a casette of the
music program by Phillip
& Lilly, send ,3.75 to

Phillip Shaw
6802 N 37 Ave.
Phoenix, Ari:z. 85019

"T" Shirts Available

Central Normal and- Can-
terbury "T" ghirts are
still available,

They would make good
Christmas gifts!

Bells are For Sale

Central Normal - Canter—
bury bells are for sale!
They have been delivered
since the last meeting,
See order blank on back
page.They are attractive.

DEATHS

He William (Bill) Hall

M. Bennett Cwens, a grad-

R 1, Box 258, Vevay, Ind,
died of cancer May, 28,
1979. He graduated from
Canterbury College in 1949,
He was Superintendant of
Switzerland Co. Schools in
Vevay, He is survived by
his widow (Reverly Allen)
and five children.

Word has been received of
the sudden death of James
T. Blanford, Cedar Falls,

lowa on November 2. He
was head of the Business
Education Department of

the University of Nerthern
Iowa since 1946, He is

survived by his widow, (Mary sonville, Indiana
away April 6th,

Evelyn Nay) and five chil-
dren.

Many of you will remember
Charlotte Henderson who
taught in the school of
Business, Indiana Univ-
ersity. She died November
29 in Weslyan Manor at
Frankfort,

IS IT COINCIDENTAL?

uate of Canterbury College
passed away June 7,
Vincents
was

#t 5%

His death

cancer,

Charles V. McKinnev. Scisn--

Hospital.

tific Class of 1980 passed
away Sept. 25,

age of

Mzs,

Estil (Freda) Hodge.

1980 at the
92. He enjoyed re-
ceiving the Crier and
fond memories of CNC.

L
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Edward E, Craia,

Cloverdale,
passed away Nov, 3,

Oren

Stowers,

Inciana died
of a fatal heart attack,

Miss Margaret Martin, 131

U'len Drive,
passed away

1980.

| In Herman Well's new bonk "Being Lucky"
i describes the Central Normal College to which
his father, Granville Wells attended.

i Indiana folk lore tells about his days at

Central Normal,

he

Professor Logan Esarey in his recent book on

September
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